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December 11, 2023 
  
Doug Ranaletto 
Project Manager 
Town of Charlton 
758 Charlton Road 
Charlton, NY 12019 
  
Re: HUD 
 Charlton Community Center Restoration Project 
 784 Charlton Rd, Ballston Lake, NY 12019 
 23PR08203 
 B-23-CP-NY-1168 
  
Dear Doug Ranaletto: 

Thank you for continuing to consult with the New York State Historic Preservation Office 
(SHPO).  We have reviewed the provided documentation in accordance with Section 106 of the 
National Historic Preservation Act of 1966.  These comments are those of the SHPO and relate 
only to Historic/Cultural resources.  They do not include other environmental impacts to New 
York State Parkland that may be involved in or near your project.   

We have review the additional scope of work documentation including the Thaler Reilly Wilson 
proposal, dated November 8, 2023. As noted, the Charlton Community Center is listed in the 
State and National Registers of Historic Places as a contributing resource to the Charlton 
Historic District. 

Based on this review, it is the opinion of the SHPO that the proposed project will have No 
Adverse Effect to historic resources. If there are any substantive changes to the currently 
proposed scope of work, consultation with our office should resume.  

If you have any questions, you can call or e-mail me at the contact information below. 

Sincerely, 

 
Weston Davey 
Historic Site Restoration Coordinator 
518-268-2164 | Weston.Davey@parks.ny.gov 

mailto:Weston.Davey@parks.ny.gov

